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Plate Expectations: Your new ride with plates supplied  
Texas flips the script to reduce fraud and improve customer service 

  
(AUSTIN, Texas – June 10, 2025) Texans will soon experience a more streamlined process for receiving metal license 
plates when they purchase a car from a dealer, thanks to a new state law. Under House Bill 718, passed by the 88th 
Legislature in 2023, starting July 1, 2025, motor vehicle dealers will begin issuing metal license plates directly to buyers 
of new and used vehicles.  
 

• Buying from a Dealer: Consumers purchasing a vehicle from a Texas dealer will receive metal license plates 
instead of paper temporary tags, driving off the lot with their plates already in place. Until their registration 
sticker arrives from their county office, customers must keep their buyer’s plate receipt in the vehicle to be able 
to verify the purchase and pending registration to law enforcement. 
 

• Trading In a Vehicle: When consumers sell or trade in a vehicle with general issue plates, dealers may transfer 

the plates to another vehicle sold within 10 days, if the plates match the appropriate vehicle type, per Senate Bill 

1902, passed by the 89th Legislature this year. Consumers with specialty license plates will keep their plates. 

 

• Buying/Selling a Vehicle in a Private Sale: The private party sales process remains unchanged:  

o Sellers should remove their license plates and registration sticker from the vehicle when they deliver the 

vehicle to the buyer.  

o The seller can request to transfer the plates to another vehicle they own—if appropriate for the vehicle 

type—by visiting their county tax assessor-collector's office.  

o Sellers should submit a Vehicle Transfer Notification to the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles within 

30 days of the sale of the vehicle.  

o Buyers must submit a title and registration application at their county tax assessor-collector’s office and 

obtain new plates to register the vehicle in their name within 30 days of purchase. 

To learn more about these changes and their impact on consumers, dealers, tax assessor-collectors, and law 
enforcement, visit TxDMV.gov/HB718. 
 

--- 

 
The Texas Department of Motor Vehicles registers and titles motor vehicles, licenses motor vehicle dealers, credentials 
motor carriers, issues oversize/overweight permits and investigates complaints against dealers and motor carriers. 
Through the Motor Vehicle Crime Prevention Authority (MVCPA), TxDMV supports law enforcement efforts and awards 
grants to reduce vehicle burglaries and thefts. Learn more at www.TxDMV.gov. Subscribe to receive TxDMV news 
releases via email or text message. 
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